The Family Information Group

Camera, Mobile phone and recording devices policy

The setting operates a camera, mobile phone and recording device policy to protect children, protect staff from allegations and maintain high standards of care within the setting.

· The setting forbids the use of personal cameras, mobile telephones and recording devices by staff members, students and volunteers whilst on duty, within the FIG site.
· All staff, students and volunteers who are working with children are required to switch off any mobile phones and recording devices and store them in the lockers provided or in bags within the staff room area whilst on duty. 
· Staff student and volunteers working on playscheme are able to keep their mobile on their possession, when on outing and trips off of the FIG site, where a manager or supervisor is not in immediate contact and for use in an emergency only. These devises should never be used to take photos of themselves, others or any other part of an outing that you are attending.
· Staff, student, and volunteers, should not use personal mobile phones for the purpose of entertaining children, through online streaming sites, music or games.

· Staff student and volunteers should not check or send any kind of text message, what app message or any other form of message through their mobile devise while working with children. 
· No staff, student or volunteer should access any form of social media through personal devises and any pictures posted on social media of any trips, outings, or activities during you time with FIG must only be posted on the FIG page and by a supervisor or manager of FIG.
· Staff members, students and volunteers may access their personal devices whilst off duty and not in the presence of the children, for example during lunch breaks.

· Any member of Staff, student and volunteers who does not comply with the ‘camera, mobile phone and recording device policy’ will be dealt with in line with the settings grievance and disciplinary procedures.

· Children will only be photographed or recorded by the use of a camera/recording device that has been agreed by the manager/supervisor. Children will only be photographed or recorded if parental consent has been obtained.
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